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Good afternoon,  

I hope you have managed to enjoy the bank holiday weekend and I hope 
you are enjoying the warmer weather. Please see the key events for 
May. There is lots going on so please look out for further 
correspondence and letters. Please just ask the office if you have any 
questions. I also just wanted to say a thank you, as ever, as a 
community you support us every step of the way and allow us to focus 
on providing an excellent for your children. We are very lucky.  

 

Wednesday 3rd May  

Here are some of our key dates for April. 
Additional letters for key events highlighted in yellow will also be sent to parents with more 
information detailing the events.  
If you have any questions about any events, please talk to your child’s class teacher.   
You can also always ask for more information from our Office team by calling us on 01252 322 156 
or emailing office@talaverajunior.co.uk. 
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SATs week is quickly approaching (9th-12th) May and we have a little message for 
our year 6 pupils: we are SO proud of you!  

 SATs are standardised 
assessment tests 
administered by primary 
schools in England to children 
in Year 2 and Year 6 to check 
their educational progress.  

Our year 6 children have been 
working tirelessly over the 
past few weeks and we could 
not be prouder of their 
progress already.  

Although we try to make 
school as calm an environment 
as we can, the experience of 
sitting formal tests is new; 
this can make some children 
feel more stressed than 
normal.  

Please have a look at some of 
the tips shared by NHS 
Mental Health Support Team 
in order to support your 
children at home if they do 
begin to feel stressed about 
the upcoming tests.  

All teachers will be available 
if you would like to discuss 
the upcoming assessments 
with them or about any 
concerns you may have.  



A BIG THANK YOU TO CHENULI and Mrs 
Chamali who help Talavera Junior School 
celebrate their first ever Sri Lankan Day! 
Chenuli (year 5) prepared a presentation for the 
whole school and her delivery was FANTASTIC! 
Children were so excited to learn about the Sri 
Lankan culture and year 5 had the opportunity to learn traditional Sri 
Lankan dance thanks to the support of Mrs Chamali. It was a brilliant 
day which we look forward to celebrating again in the future!   
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The multiplication tables check (MTC) is statutory test for all year 
4 pupils. This year they will be taking place on the week beginning 
Monday 19th June– Friday 23rd June.   

The purpose of the MTC is to determine whether pupils can recall 
their times tables fluently, which is essential for future success in 
mathematics. It will help schools to identify pupils who have not yet 
mastered their times tables, so that additional support can be 
provided. 

If your child is currently in year 4 and you would like to help them 
practise their times tables at home, please contact your child’s class 
teacher for resources that could support their learning. Equally, 
www.timestables.co.uk has great online games for children to play 
which can develop their fluency.  

Use the empty multiplication grid to the left to help identify 
which facts your child may need support with. If you’d like 
your child to practise on a  format similar to the test they will 
be sitting, you can use the website ‘Mathsframe’ and search 
for ‘Multiplication Tables Check’. This format is similar to the 
computerised format they will be using in June.  

 

It’s the return of Parents vs. Kids: this time the competition will be CRICKET. 

If you would like the chance for your child to participate in a fun filled day of cricket 
and then dare to challenge them to a match in the afternoon, then please look out for the 
letter on Arbor. This event is run on a ‘first come, first serve’ basis so if you are 
interested, please ensure that you respond as quickly as possible.  
 
Good luck parents; you’ll need it!  

May book recommendation, ‘Finding My Voice: A Frankie’s World Graphic Novel’ by Aoife 
Dooley. 

Frankie, having just received her official Autism diagnosis that summer, is getting ready to move up to 
secondary school. She imagines that it’ll be the fresh start she needs, given that the only two other children 
who know her are her friends Sam and Rebecca. In moving reflections on all that has gone before, she talks 
about how her brain is wired differently “I even thought I was an alien before I found out I’m Autistic. But 
it turns out that I’m actually just a human.”   
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